SAINT EDMUND'S PARISH - CALNE

Parish Priest: Fr. Vincent Curtis Email vincent.curtis@cliftondiocese.com

Presbytery: 65 Oxford Road, Calne, SN11 8AQ

Telephone: 01249 813131

burch Classing, Wook 4

Parish Contacts:

Email <u>calne.stedmund@cliftondiocese.com</u>
Website: <u>www.saintedmundscalne.org.uk</u>
Safeguarding Representative: Paul Blake 01249

815042



Clifton Diocese website:

www.cliftondiocese.com

Registered Charity No: 1170168
Registered Limited Company No: 10462076
Saint Edmund's Catholic Primary School

Duncan Street, Calne, SN11 9BX Telephone: 01249 813821

Website: www.st-edmunds-pri.wilts.sch.uk

Diving Officer Week 1

THIRTEENTH SUNDAY – 26th JUNE 2022

Church Cleaning: week 4	Divine Office: Week 1
SATURDAY EVE of the THIRTEENTH SUNDAY	Mass at 6.00 pm
SUNDAY THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	Mass at 11.00 am
TUESDAY MEMORIAL of St IRENAEUS, BISHOP, MARTYR	Mass at 10.00 am
WEDNESDAY SOLEMNITY of SS PETER and PAUL, APOSTLES	
St Anthony of Padua	Mass 10.00 am
St Edmund's	Mass at 7.00 pm
THURSDAY DEDICATION of the CATHEDRAL CHURCH of SS PETER AND PAUL	Mass at 10.00 am
FRIDAY MEMORIAL of St OLIVER PLUNKETT, BISHOP, MARTYR	Mass at 10.00 am
SATURDAY EVE of the FOURTEENTH SUNDAY	Mass at 6.00 pm

Confessions by arrangement with Fr Vincent

To restrict the spread of Coronavirus, you may wish to continue to wear a face covering. Please sanitise your hands on entering the Church.

This weekend there is a retiring collection for Peter's Pence; 2nd and 3rd July - Day for Life; 9th and 10th July - Apostleship of the Sea

ST EDMUND'S MOTHERS AND TODDLERS GROUP: We meet every Wednesday from 10.30 am to 12.00 noon, in the church hall. Contact Sarah 077070908494. Please come along!

MOTHERS' PRAYERS: Every Tuesday 10.30 am to 11.03 am, in the church hall. All welcome.

BAPTISM: There will be another baptism preparation course starting soon for parents who would like their child baptised. Please contact Fr. Vincent as soon as possible if you are planning to have your child baptised.

MINISTRIES OF READING AND WELCOMING: We are looking for more people to take part in these important ministries. If you would like to take part, please sign up on the sheets on the notice board in the porch. Notes for readers and welcomers are available on the porch table.

PARISH BARN DANCE - Friday 1st July 7.00pm-10.30pm: Some in the parish may not have been to a Parish Barn Dance, as the one due to be held in 2020 was cancelled because of CoVID, so the last one was in June 2018. It will be held at Upper Farm, Cherhill; with The Chippenham Morris band & a caller, a delicious BBQ, tasty salads, freshly picked strawberries & cream, and more. Please contact Gabrielle Pickford 0798 030 2934 for further information, or if you wish to offer help. Tickets: £12.00 per adult, £6 for children/students, or £30.00 for a family ticket. Money raised will be donated to The Harbour Project.

CELEBRATION of MARRIAGE – Saturday 2nd July: Bishop Declan is celebrating Mass in the Cathedral on **Saturday 2nd July** (12 noon) and is inviting all married couples to join him. He sends a personal invitation to those couples who are celebrating significant anniversaries during 2022 or those who will marry during this year. If you are celebrating a significant wedding anniversary (25th, 40th, 50th, 65th, or 70th), or getting married this year and would like to attend, please email <u>adult.education@cliftondiocese.com</u> with details of your names, address, and the number of years you are both celebrating so that a personal invitation can be sent to you.

DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO GLASTONBURY – Sunday 10th July: We are pleased to confirm that, following a two-year absence due to Covid, the Annual Pilgrimage to Glastonbury, led by Bishop Declan, is taking place again this year on the second Sunday in July; Sunday 10th July 2022. The theme of this year's pilgrimage is 'Mary, Queen of Peace'. Once again, this year, from 12 noon until 3.00pm, the Shrine Church will become a chapel of Exposition and Silent Adoration, providing a quiet and more contemplative environment immediately opposite the Abbey grounds. Also, from 12 noon until 3.00pm the Sacrament of Reconciliation and Private

Healing Prayer will be offered in two separate tented chapels, which will be erected immediately inside the Abbey gates, close to the church. The Rosary procession will, start in the Abbey grounds at 2.15pm, and the pilgrimage Mass will be celebrated by Bishop Declan at 3.30pm

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY: A Fairtrade Fayre will be held on **Saturday 2**nd **July between 11.00am and 3.00pm** at Calne Pocket Park (below Sainsbury's). In addition to our Traidcraft stall there will be 'Zaytoun' fairtrade produce from Palestine, 'Strung Out' ukulele band, 'Eco Creations' zero waste shop in Calne, 'Rudge Family' music group, 'Clare's Circus' for kids of all ages, raffle and light refreshments.

MONTHLY ZOOM "ADORE "MEETINGS: Each month, Mini-Retreats are available via Zoom. Mass is always celebrated followed by a "Witness" and prayer and praising. It starts at 10.00am and finishes at 1.00pm. The three hours pass very quickly, and it is normally attended by people all over the UK. July's event will take place on **Saturday 23rd July**, when the theme will be "Forgive Us As We Forgive". The speaker will be Peter Hobbs. Further information and details on how to register is available at <u>adore@altonrenewal.com</u>

CALNE FOOD BANK: Thank you to everyone who has donated to the Food Bank over the last few months. With the increase in food costs there is increased demand for food. Please can we ask for there to be no more donations of cleaning materials and if you are able to donate, please make it food stuffs as shown on the list in the porch. If you prefer to donate in the supermarket, where you are shopping that is fine as regular collections are made by Food Bank volunteers. Thank you.

COMMUNION AT HOME: We are aware that there are a number of elderly and house bound parishioners who have been unable to get to Mass during the Lockdown. If they would like to have Holy Communion brought to them at home, please can they, or friends and/or family please contact Father Vincent who will arrange for a Minister of the Eucharist to visit and bring Communion. Thank you.

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS: The deadline for submissions is before Wednesday. Contact details; please email <u>calne.stedmund@cliftondiocese.com</u>, or speak to Fr Vincent. Thank you.

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS all who are unwell or housebound, especially those members of our parish, including Florence Bampton, Teresa Bowyer, Christopher & Clifford Browne and family, Teresa Collar, Kathleen and Chris Drury, Margaret Heard, Michael McNiff, Maggie Murray, Mary O'Brian, Margaret O'Dea, Heather Smith, Ann and John Cripwell, Marie Sawyer. Please inform Fr Vincent if you know a parishioner is unwell or housebound.